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April 19, 2023 
 

 
The National Weather Service announced today, Wednesday, April 19, 2023, that is it removing 
its Flood Advisory for the Jemez Corridor and that now a Special Weather Statement is in place 
for the region. While no flooding is anticipated at this time, the Special Weather Statement 
urges caution in the mountains.  
 
Sandoval County Office of Emergency Management reminds all residents and visitors to the 
area not to go near the river or walk along the riverbanks. The water is still moving quickly, and 
it is cold and filled with debris.  
 
Sandoval County Public Works asks that all travelers along Highway 4 be aware that road 
repairs are underway and to be mindful of construction and road crews and construction 
vehicles in the area. The shoulders of Highway 4 are closed and parking along the highway is 
not allowed. 
 


